


























City Council Minutes February 11, 2014

The following individuals spoke in support of placing an advisory measure on the
June 3 ballot:

Carolyn Inmon
Dinah Frieden
Angelo Vassos
Ed Pope
Wendy Bokota
Harvey Liss
Jake Jacobs
Jean Miller

The following individuals spoke in opposition to placing an advisory measure on
the June 3" ballot:

Terry Walker, Superintendent, Irvine Unified School District
Carolyn Mclnerney

Jennifer King

Jiangdong Li

Scott Hansen

Connie Stone

David Witkin

Kim Axene

Dushan Guna Sekerea spoke in support of working collaboratively to identify the
best site for the proposed high school.

Mayor Choi read written statements into the record submitted by Janelle French
and Michael Shue expressing opposition to the proposed measure.

City Council discussion included: proposed language for the advisory measure;
which agency should be responsible for putting the measure on the ballot;
election costs; and overcrowding in high schools.

ACTION: Moved by Councilmember Agran, seconded by Councilmember
Krom, to*:

Direct the City Attorney to bring back to the City Council the necessary

documents to place an advisory measure regarding the proposed site of
Irvine’s fifth high school on the June 3, 2014 Consolidated Election ballot.
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ACTION: Following further discussion, a substitute motion was made by
Councilmember Shea, seconded by Mayor Pro Tempore Lalloway, to:

Direct staff to forward the suggested idea of a proposed advisory ballot
measure regarding the location of Irvine’s fifth high school at Site A to
the Irvine Unified School District Board of Directors as the organization
with jurisdictional oversight, and the District Superintendent, to
determine whether or not to include the advisory measure on the June 3,
2014 Consolidated Election ballot, and to advise the City Council of its
decision.

The motion carried as follows:
AYES: 3 COUNCILMEMBERS: Lalloway, Shea and Choi
NOES: 2 COUNCILMEMBERS: Agran and Krom

ABSENT: 0 COUNCILMEMBERS: None

*The substitute motion carried and takes precedence over the main motion; therefore, a vote was not
taken on the main motion.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Craig Durfey spoke about the need to educate the public regarding the dangers of
distracted driving.

Jonathan Gerard and Alexander Hildebrand, Defenders of Adventure Playground,
spoke about the use of natural materials vs. rubberized asphalt in the Adventure
Playground.

Annelle Arthur, Assistance League of Irvine, thanked the City Council for its support of
the Assistance League, and invited the City Council to the League’s Mortgage Burning
Ceremony on March 20, 2014 from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m.

Ken Wyant expressed the need for an objective process regarding the findings of the
Great Park Audit.

Tyler Holcomb spoke about the cost and findings of the Great Park audit.
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ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Mayor Pro Tempore Lalloway, seconded by Councilmember Shea, and
unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:57 p.m. in memory of Christian Rhineer.
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